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INFORMATION REPORT 
 
ORIGIN 
 
On December 23rd 2014, the UARB at the request of legal counsel for Armco and HRM considered 
alternative dispute resolution of a number of issues arising from Twin Brooks Developments Limited’s 
appeal.  A settlement was reached which has been ordered approved by the Board as set out in the 
attached Order dated December 23rd, 2014. 
 
 
LEGISLATIVE AUTHORITY 
 
Administrative Order 49 Respecting the Settlement of Actions, Proceedings and Claims 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
In 2014, Armco Capital Inc. and related companies commenced a number of legal proceedings against 
the Municipality in respect of staff’s handling of development applications, developments agreements and 
other matters.  
 
DISCUSSION 
 
HRM’s requirement for additional parkland dedication in relation to Twin Brooks Developments Limited’s 
application for final plan of subdivision approval (Application No. 19442) is at the heart of much of the 
issues in dispute.  The Development Officer has refused the subdivision application for final approval on 
the basis that the developer is required to provide additional parkland dedication in accordance with the 
Regional Subdivision By-law.  The developer maintains that it has already made the requisite parkland 
dedication in accordance with the Development Agreement and Subdivision Agreement which it argues 
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takes precedence over the Subdivision By-law.  The matter has been argued before the UARB and a 
decision is pending on this issue. 
 
In addition to the UARB appeal, four additional separate Court proceedings were commenced against 
HRM (one of which included claims against three HRM employees) by Twin Brooks and/or Armco and its 
affiliate APL Properties all with respect to its alleged treatment by HRM with respect to various planning 
matters. 
 
In our view, the settlement is a satisfactory resolution of these disputes given the issues involved and will 
assist HRM and the developers to restore relations and allow development matters to proceed while still 
providing for a full hearing and decision from the UARB with respect to the underlying issue of the Twin 
Brooks parkland dedication.  
 
 
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 
 
The parties have agreed to the proceedings being dismissed without costs. HRM has allowed an increase 
in the credit for the Twin Brooks Neighbourhood Park in the amount of $53,000 in recognition of the risks 
of litigation with respect to Development Agreement that was entered into with respect to the Twin Brooks 
subdivision.  
 
COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT 
 
N/A 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
 
Order M06387 from the Nova Scotia Utility and Review Board dated December 23, 2014 
 
 
 
 
 
A copy of this report can be obtained online at http://www.halifax.ca/council/agendasc/cagenda.php then choose the 
appropriate meeting date, or by contacting the Office of the Municipal Clerk at 902.490.4210, or Fax 902.490.4208. 
 
Report Prepared by: John Traves, Q.C., Director, Legal, Insurance and Risk Management Services, 490-4219 
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